NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION THURSDAY, MAY 21, 2020

ATTENDANCE BY REMOTE ACCESS: Commission Members present: President Alisha Gredy, Vice-President Alexis Caudell, Member Anna Hofstetter, Member Mark Shields and Member Melanie Voland. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order by President Gredy at 3:30 pm.

2) ROLL CALL

The roll was called by President Gredy.

3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Vice-President Caudell made a motion to approve the minutes from the 2-20-2020 meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

4) BENCH UPDATE

Discussion on placing the benches in the park without the plaques for now, since Eagle Manufacturing has been shut down due to COVID-19. Benches should be placed around the edges of the park. Administration Manager Carr will do a work order to have the benches put in the park. Discussion of who owns the blue bench that is at the park now. It could belong to Rotary since they asked if they could put one of their benches there.

Administration Manager Carr will call sign companies to get pricing on the plaques if Eagle Manufacturing cannot produce them.

Administration Manager Carr updated the Commission regarding the picnic tables to be made by Cole Bowman. The Boy Scouts have not met due to COVID-19, but Mr. Bowman will keep the Commission updated once they resume.

Administration Manager Carr advised that she would like to get the dog waste receptacles installed. One to be placed on the church corner of the Village Green area. The Commission Members stated they would like the other receptacle to be placed on the northeast corner of Lincoln Pinch park on the Johnson Street side.

5) DISCUSSION OF TOWN PARK SKETCH IDEAS

Vice-President Caudell stated she had the updated sketches from Miller Architects. She will email them to Administration Manager Carr to be distributed to all members. President Gredy is to get the measurements for the walkway.

6) OTHER BUSINESS

The Chestnut Tree Fundraiser organized and sponsored by Mike Hater was a huge success. He donated \$605.00 to the Parks Commission from the tree sales.

NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION MAY 21, 2020

Vice-President Caudell will continue to work on her presentation to the Town Council regarding the town park plans.

Member Hofstetter suggested that the Parks Commission have a grand opening at the park. Would like to invite art teachers to attend and have ceramic tiles available for those who are in attendance to personalize.

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on June 18, 2020 at 3:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Vice-President Caudell moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:02 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 05-21-2020 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

<u>le //8 /2020</u> Date

President Alisha Gredy

2